GREGORY D. TOTTEN
District Attorney

NEWS RELEASE

http:/www.vcdistrictattorney.com
Twitter: @VenturaDAOffice

Contact: Mitchell F. Disney
Senior Deputy District Attorney
Telephone: (805) 662-1706

E-mail: Mitch.Digney@ventura.org
Approved: RMW W

Date: Monday, December 30, 2019
Release No.: 19-141

CEMENT COMPANY SETTLES ENVIRONMENTAL VIOLATIONS

VENTURA, California — District Attorney Gregory D. Totten announced today that CEMEX
Construction Materials Pacific, LLC (CEMEX), was ordered to pay $37,000 as part of a civil

environmental settlement.

The settlement, entered into without admission of liability, encompassed strict liability violations of the
hazardous waste control law, unfair competition law, and depositing deleterious substances into the
waters of the state. This case arose from a single spill of hazardous wastes on June 5, 2018, at CEMEX’s
facility on 548 Diaz Road, Oxnard. CEMEX cleaned up the spill and cooperated with authorities to

come into compliance.

Under the terms of the final judgment, CEMEX agreed to pay $37,000 as civil penalties and costs to the
Department of Toxic Substances Control, the Oxnard Fire Department, and the District Attorney’s
Office, as well as a filing fee to the Superior Court. CEMEX is also enjoined from violating the
hazardous waste control law, unfair competition law, and depositing deleterious substances into state

waters.
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The Ventura County District Attorney’s Office is the public prosecutor for the county’s 850,000 residents.
The office employs approximately 280 employees including attorneys, investigators, victim advocates,
and other professional support staff who strive to seek justice, ensure public safety, and protect the rights
of crime victims.
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